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Notes of the School of Life Sciences Athena SWAN Committee meeting held Wednesday 13th January 2016 at 3.00pm in JBL2W01, Second Floor, Joseph Banks Laboratories
Attendees: Lisa Collins (Chair), Timea Palmai-Pallag, Oscar Guadayol Roig, Andre Moura, Graziella Iossa, Sarah Reaney, Sheena Cotter, Daniel Wilson
Officer: Suzannah Rollitt
	
	Item
	To Action

	1
	Apologies

	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting
Graziella Iossa to be added to list of attendees. Otherwise, the minutes of the previous meeting were approved as an accurate record.
Matters arising

LC has produced and circulated a list of key task areas and staff to work on these.
The staff culture survey has been circulated (see item 4, below).

Actions for SR to make workload model data available and to look at moving timings for Management Team meetings and PGR seminars is ongoing.

LC has requested data regarding the approval rate of the 2015 panel, however, this has not yet been made available.

	Suzannah Rollitt

	3
	Chair’s report
LC attended a Society of Biology Athena SWAN best practice event. LC said that it was useful to gain an insight into the processes followed by successful institutions. Requirements appear to have become stricter in recent years. Other institutions appear to allocate more resources in terms of staff time to support Athena SWAN award submissions. LC met with Belinda Colston and Nicole Fielding to give feedback following this event.
Assessors now appear to be looking for reports to be presented as glossy brochures, including photographs and biographies for Committee members, alongside action plans. These brochures could be used as a marketing tool in the future, for example when advertising posts.
It will be important to balance scores from the Staff Culture survey with quotes derived from focus group meetings and other sources. The key component of the submission will still be the action plan, with particular emphasis on evidence of actions taken following the previous report, to show that the School is making progress.


	

	4
	Task progress to date
Staff survey: the survey was circulated on 7th January to all staff and postgraduate research students. 33 responses have been received so far. Feedback from the School’s previous submission noted that the staff survey had a poor response rate; it is therefore essential that as many staff and students as possible complete the current survey. It was agreed that a suitable closing date for the survey would be the end of January, to allow time for results to be processed.
Action: PE to raise this for discussion at the School meeting. 
SMR to re-send the email announcement and include a reminder in the School’s Weekly Nag. 
SLS data: data have only just been made available. Nicole Fielding is compiling figures for School data. LC noted that some details may not be included, such as numbers of staff members on paternity leave. Ideally, information would be analysed by early February for inclusion in the School report. SC has received committee data from Anna Wilkinson, though this needs to be updated. 
Action: SMR to send updated details of Committee membership to SC. SMR will also make School workload data available.
Focus groups: focus groups are due to take place in the days following the Committee meeting. Generally these are receiving a good level of participant interest, except for the postgraduate student focus group. This may be because students are unsure what is required, or are not clear about the relevance of the focus group meeting. 
Action: SR to send a reminder to students. 
SMR to ask Anna Wilkinson or Alan Goddard to encourage students to participate.
School blog: TPP has contacted Back to Science fellows to ask them to write a short blog post about their experiences. TPP is also drafting a new page for the School, following last year’s unsuccessful submission. This will note that the School is continuing to work towards achieving a Bronze award. It was agreed that minutes of Committee meetings should be uploaded to the site, to show that processes are transparent. There have been no views or comments on the blog since it was set up, which may mean it is not visible enough. 
Action: TPP to recirculate details of the blog. 
SMR to look into adding a link to the blog from the School website.
Reflections: LC has received feedback from Belinda Colston and Nicole Fielding, looking at changes that could be made to the School report. The next key task will be to write the report. In 2015, each area was reported on separately and fed into one overview report which was drafted by LC. This time, LC plans to break the previous report into sections and send these out to staff working on each element, to look at comments received from assessors, and to consider how to incorporate changes into the new submission. Staff will be asked to review each area and provide feedback on how to improve. The action plan will be a critical element of the return. This will be presented as in the previous submission, and should give the School a feeling for where problems lie. Focus groups will run this year for the first time, and it is hoped that these discussions will provide important insights that were not previously available. Quotes from these discussions will include positive comments as well as reflections on the ways in which the School needs to change current practices.

	Paul Eady

Suzannah Rollitt

Suzannah Rollitt

Sarah Reaney

Suzannah Rollitt

Timea Palmai-Pallag

Suzannah Rollitt

	5
	Any other business

There was some discussion regarding positive action, and how much the School can do with regards to positive action. It was noted that a seminar series for women in science already exists at University level, but the School seminar series has historically included relatively few female speakers, which could be improved upon.
It was noted that the aim of Athena SWAN is not to focus solely on how to help women, but how to introduce best practices which will support everyone. One aim would be to reach a fair split in terms of promotions. For example, the number of applications at professorial level has been very low, and the School should consider why this might be the case. 
It was noted that potential applicants may be put off by job descriptions and promotion criteria. It has been noted that women generally consider that they need to be able to meet all requirements in order to be eligible for a position, whereas men are more likely to apply even if they only meet a subset of requirements. This could be addressed by making descriptions more generic and broader-sounding, to make them more generally appealing. Applicants may also be put off by requests to provide information about certain characteristics such as marital status, even if applications state that these details will not be provided to interview panels.
LC noted that the Head of School now proposes that when a post is advertised, notification will be sent to the whole School and staff will be encouraged to provide recommendations for candidates. 
It was suggested that PGR students and post-docs would benefit from support and guidance on how to demonstrate the skills they have learned, and how to recognise and highlight transferable skills which can be applied to a range of jobs.
Statistics regarding attendance at open days and applicant days may be helpful in determining whether male students are put off by these events, or if they are not even reaching the application stage. 
Action: SMR to ask Marketing for data regarding attendance at open days and conversion rates of attendees at open and applicant days..
	Suzannah Rollitt
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